Village of Coxsackie
Annual 2017 Water & Sewer Report

There is always a lot going on in our Village and from time to time you deserve an update on important issues of the day.  Outlined below are some of those important points this year.  As always, you are welcome to attend any of our work sessions or board meetings to learn more.  Those meetings are always posted on the Village website.  If you can't make a meeting, contact Village Hall and we will get answers to any questions you may have.
Why did the Water & Sewer Rates go up?	Over 30 years costs go up, but previous administrations did not raise rates at all or very little, instead they hid what they were doing, Raising Taxes to support the Water & Sewer fund. 
The State Comptroller’s audit called a halt to this practice, http://osc.state.ny.us/localgov/audits/villages/2015/coxsackie.pdf

What did the current Village Board do?	We used the Comptroller’s Audit to look at costs and alternatives to rate increases. The Comptroller’s audit said that the General Fund could no longer loan the Water & Sewer Fund any monies, eliminating the crutch that was used for many years.
Where do rates stand now and what is the future?   There will be a 5 year moratorium on water & sewer rates and once revenue stream is more predictable we may even be able to reduce some if possible. Our rates are middle of the road in comparison for Water & Sewer rates across the county. Once radio read meters are installed we plan to modify the rates to per gallon usage formula.

General Fund Owed Money?    Water & Sewer Fund owes the General (tax) Fund money and we are already paying it back.  This will allow us to reduce the Village Tax Rate (at least 5.5% this year) and more in future years.
Taxes?		2010 – 	1.22% increase
2011 - 	.65% increase
2012 - 	.28% increase
2013 - 	.01% increase
2014 – 	1.23% increase
2015 – 	2.9% increase
2016 - 	0%
2017 – 5.5% Proposed Budget Decrease
 
Sewer Plant Upgrade 2018?	No rate increase as a result of this project.	

$10.3 million project
-$6 million NYS Corrections
-$2.5 million grant
$1.5 million only cost to the Village (further reduction possible)

[bookmark: _GoBack]As a result of some tough decision making and good fiscal practices the Village will end the financial year in May with a POSITIVE fund balance for the first time in a decade and with no bonds or borrowing.
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